
Digital Archive
International History Declassified

digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org

June 30, 1951
Ciphered telegram, Filippov (Stalin) to Mao Zedong

Citation:
“Ciphered telegram, Filippov (Stalin) to Mao Zedong,” June 30, 1951, History and Public Policy
Program Digital Archive, APRF, Fond 45, Opis 1, Delo 339, Listy 95-96 and AVPRF, Fond 059a, Opis
5a, Delo 4, Papka 11, Listy 14-15
http://digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org/document/110374

Summary:
Telegram from Stalin to Mao advising how to reply to the American request for armistice negotiations.

Original Language:
Russian

Contents:
English Translation

http://digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org
http://digitalarchive.wilsoncenter.org/document/110374


CIPHERED TELEGRAM No. 3917

BEIJING—TO KRASOVSKY

for Comrade MAO ZEDONG

Your telegrams about an armistice have been received.

In our opinion it is necessary immediately to answer Ridgway over the radio with agreement to
meet with his representatives for negotiations about an armistice. This communication must be
signed by the Command of the Korean People's Army and the command of the Chinese volunteer
units, consequently by Comrade KIM IL SUNG and Comrade PENG DEHUAI. If there is no
signature of the commander of the Chinese volunteer units, then the Americans will not attach any
significance to only one Korean signature. It is necessary decisively to refuse the Danish hospital
ship in the area of Wonsan as a place of meeting. It is necessary to demand that the meeting take
place at the 38th parallel in the region of Gaeseong [Kaesong]. Keep in mind that at the present
time you are the bosses of the affair of an armistice and the Americans will be forced to make
concessions on the question of a place for the meeting.

Send to Ridgway today an answer roughly like this:

“To the commander of UN troops General RIDGWAY. Your statement of 28 June regarding an
armistice has been received. We are authorized to declare to you that we agree to a meeting with
your representatives for negotiations about a cessation of military actions and the establishment of
an armistice. We propose as a meeting place the 38th parallel in the area of the city of Gaesong. If
you agree, our representatives will be prepared to meet with your representatives July 10-15.

Commander in Chief of the Korean People's Army

KIM IL SUNG

Commander in Chief of the Chinese Volunteer Units

PENG DEHUAI

Date.”

In your telegram you propose that we direct the negotiations about an armistice from Moscow.
This, of course, is inconceivable and not necessary. It's up to you to lead, Comrade MAO
ZEDONG. The most we can give is advice on various questions. We also cannot maintain direct
communication with KIM IL SUNG. You must maintain communication [with him].

FILIPPOV [Stalin]
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